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The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited takes no responsibility for the contents of this

announcement, makes no representation as to its accuracy or completeness and expressly

disclaims any liability whatsoever for any loss howsoever arising from or in reliance upon the

whole or any part of the contents of this announcement.

HUA LIEN INTERNATIONAL (HOLDING) COMPANY LIMITED
(Incorporated in the Cayman Islands with limited liability)

(Stock Code: 969)

PROFIT WARNING

This announcement is made by the Company pursuant to Rule 13.09 of the Listing Rules.

The Board wishes to inform the shareholders of the Company and potential investors that it

is expected that the consolidated loss of the Group for the six months ended 30 June 2008

may show a significant increase as compared with that of the previous corresponding period.

Shareholders of the Company and potential investors should exercise caution when

dealing in the shares of the Company.

This announcement is made by Hua Lien International (Holding) Company Limited (the

“Company”, together with its subsidiaries shall be referred to as the “Group”) pursuant to

Rule 13.09 of the Rules Governing the Listing of Securities on the Stock Exchange of Hong

Kong Limited (the “Listing Rules”).

The board of directors (the “Board”) of the Company wishes to inform the shareholders of the

Company and potential investors that it is expected that the consolidated loss of the Group for

the six months ended 30 June 2008 may show a significant increase as compared with that of

the previous corresponding period. Based on the analysis of the information available, the

deterioration in Group’s results was primarily due to the fact that the revenue could not

increase as the same pace as production costs and, to a lesser extent, an increase in allowances

for receivables.
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As the Company is still in the process of preparing its unaudited management accounts for the

first half of 2008 and the Company’s 2008 interim results are not available, the information

contained in this announcement is only a preliminary estimate prepared by the management of

the Company for such period and is not based on any figures or information audited or

reviewed by the Company’s auditors.

Shareholders of the Company and potential investors should exercise caution when dealing

in the shares of the Company.
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